
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING TO CONSIDER THE ADOPTION OF THE 
COMPREHENSIVE ROAD IMPROVEMENT PLAN AND IMPOSITION OF 

IMPACT FEES 
 
A Public Hearing will be held on April 11, 2007, commencing at 7:00 p.m. at the Kane 
County Government Center, Building ‘A’ auditorium, located at 719 South Batavia 
Avenue, Geneva, Illinois. The purpose of this hearing is to consider the adoption of a 
revised Comprehensive Road Improvement Plan, and amendments to the Kane County 
Road Improvement Impact Fee Ordinance, including revisions to the fee schedule.  
 
In association with the development of the comprehensive road improvement plan and 
fee schedule, the County of Kane will be divided into (3) contiguous service areas which 
together, will encompass the entire county.   
 
The Kane County Division of Transportation will make available to the public upon 
request the following: a list of the proposed comprehensive road improvement projects, 
cost estimate projections, service area boundary exhibit, draft fee schedule, draft 
ordinance update and other available information relating to the update.  These materials 
will be available for viewing at the Kane County Division of Transportation, 41W011 
Burlington Road, St. Charles, IL 60175 or on the Internet at 
www.co.kane.il.us/dot/roadimpact/ beginning April 4, 2007 and ending on April 18, 
2007. 
 
Any member of the public affected by the comprehensive road improvement plan and fee 
schedule shall have the right to appear at the public hearing and present any evidence in 
support of or against the proposed comprehensive road improvement plan and fee 
schedule. 
 
Written comments regarding the Comprehensive Road Improvement Plan and 
amendments to the Kane County Road Improvement Impact Fee Ordinance will be 
accepted until April 18, 2007 at the Kane County Division of Transportation, Attn: 
Impact Fee Coordinator, 41W011 Burlington Road, St. Charles, IL  60175. 
 


